

Scouts Bottle Drive

70th Gold Bar Scouts fall Bottle Drive will be held Saturday, October 5.

Please donate your empty bottles, cans and juice containers to help support the Group.

This past July the 70th Gold Bar Scouts went to the Canadian Scouting Jamboree at Camp Woods, Sylvan Lake for a week.





FALL 2013

Tuesday, October 8, 2013 1:00-3:30 pm

Gold Bar Elementary School Gym (10524 - 46 Street)

Enjoy an afternoon of socializing, refreshments and entertainment. RSVP by Thursday, October 3 to Ronda at rtlisowski@shaw.ca or call 780-465-3096.

Community League Senior Memberships will be available to purchase at the tea for \$5.

YOUTH UNDERWATER HOCKEY

Program for Ages 10-14

Underwater WHAT?!?! You heard us right the first time. Underwater Hockey is a global non-contact sport where 2 teams compete to push a puck across the bottom of a swimming pool into goals with the use of fins and a snorkel. No snorkel? No problem, we'll be happy to supply you with the gear you need.

find us on facebook Edmonton Octopushers

www. Edmonton Underwater Hockey.com

Saturdays 6:00-7:00 PM Sept. 21 to Dec. 14 *

> **Hardisty Pool** 10535-65 St.

Interested? Come join us! No gear? No problem:



Thank you to Casino volunteers

I would like to send a huge thank you to following people who helped with the 2013 Gold Bar Casino;

Lise Allman, Murray Badger, Eugene Badorek, Phyllis Boychuk, Norma Bracuk, Diane Brauer, Bernie Budinski, John Cameron, Diane & Charlie Clark, Pat Chmilar & Bill Cork, Jason & Michelle Dumanski, Bridget Flanagan, Lynn Fraser, Greg Gonkowicz, Natalie Hendricks, Stacey Herbrik, Jennifer Hilchey, Tammy Jurijew, Nicole Krachy, Desmond Kucy, Kerry McKinstry, Russel Monek, Jessica Negrey, Lois Ough, Delia Popowich, Jerry Purpur, Deanna Schmidt, Laurie Scott, John Scott, Lorie Smith, Henry & Nora Spenrath, Lynn Stanton, Julie Symes, Sandi Tipper and Diane & Ken Wallin.

We couldn't have done it without your support. Our community continues to strive because of you. We should know the profit from the event by the end of October. Look for more information in the November Southeast Voice newspaper.

Thanks again for your time and commitment to Gold Bar.

Isabella Pierce, Gold Bar CL Casino Chair

Upcoming Bingo Dates

Please call Lorna @ (780) 465-5594 to volunteer at bingo which raises money for our community.

Fort Road Bingo Hall

Tuesday, October 1- Afternoon & Evening Wednesday, December 11 - Afternoon & Evening

Our condolences

Longtime Gold Bar resident Helma Christensen passed away on August 28th, 2013 at the age of 84.

Helma and her late husband John were great supporters of the community and especially enjoyed Halloween when all the neighborhood children would come by. Helma liked to keep a tally of the number of costumed visitors who came by on that special evening. Having spent over 40 years in the community supporting bottle drives, chocolate bar sales it didn't matter. If a kid was selling, she was buying. She loved the neighborhood, especially everyone's flowers. She was happiest sitting in the swing in the backyard watching her garden and admiring her flowers. She always loved when a certain neighbor down the road would leave a zucchini on her table outside. " Every year he does that, he never misses!"

She never saw him do it but it sure made her happy that he did.

She was also very grateful for the random acts of kindness people, adults and children, showed her. Shovelling her walk in winter, cutting her grass in the summer. "Such nice kids" she would say " They didn't have to do it...I'm sure glad they did" "They did a real nice job too!" If she could catch them when they were finished she would slip them some money. They never expected to be paid and that's what gave her the greatest joy.

To honor Helma Christensen I would ask that everyone commit one random act of kindness. It really does feel good.

Servus Community Access Nights at the Art Gallery

FYI: Free admission to the Art Gallery of Alberta on the last Thursday of every month from 6-9 pm!

MLA Family Picnic

David C. Dorward, MLA invites you to the Annual Edmonton-Gold Bar Family Picnic Free Food and Fun

Saturday, September 28, 2013

12:30-3pm

SEESA, 9350 - 82nd St., Edmonton (South East Edmonton Seniors Association Activity Centre)

To help us plan, an RSVP with number of guests would be appreciated. Please call: 780-414-1015 or email: edmonton.goldbar@assembly.ab.ca Hope to see you there!

Free Admission Day

A Celebration of Recreation!

Sunday September 29th, 2013

To show our appreciation to you, our customers, select City-operated facilities will offer free admission and special activities from 10am-6pm on Sunday September 29, 2013. I've listed some that may interest residences of Gold Bar. A full list can be found at www.edmonton.ca:

- Edmonton Valley Zoo
- Fort Edmonton Park
- John Janzen Nature Centre
- John Walter Museum (Open 1-5pm)
- Muttart Conservatory
- Prince of Wales Armouries Heritage Centre
- Kenilworth Ice Rink (12:45-1:45pm)

Gold Bar Preschool

There are still spots available in the wonderful Gold Bar Preschool, taught by the loving and creative Mrs. M. The preschool is a parent co-operative with classes scheduled Mon, Wed, & Fri mornings. The program focus is Kindergarten readiness and provides both social & educational skills for 3 & 4 year olds. For more information or to register please contact Brenda Wildeboer at 780-450-0636

Community League Memberships

2013-2014 Memberships are now available Watch for canvassers during the month of September.

Fees are as follows per household: Family or Adult- \$20.00 Senior- \$5.00

Why buy a membership?

- Support your community
- Join a community sports team
- Free community swim at Hardisty Pool Sunday 1:15 - 2:45 pm
- Community league wellness program! Use your Community League Membership card to get fit: a 10% discount on annual passes or on multiadmission passes at City of Edmonton's Recreation facilities.
- Enjoy community funded events

Gold Bar Communications

To submit an item to the SEV in the Gold Bar section, email sondi@telus.net or phone 780-468-2237 by the following dates:

13 October, 17 November

To post a message on the community sign located at 106 Ave. & 47 St., please e-mail LORIE SMITH at lsmih@shaw.ca or call 780-447-1110.

To send a donation to the Building Committee, or any correspondence, please mail to:

Gold Bar Community League P.O Box 38124 Capilano 10155-50 St. Edmonton, AB T6A 3Y6

Visit the community website at www.goldbarcl.com for info, or sign up at facebook.goldbarcl.com and twitter.goldbarcl.com for community updates.